

The BREEZE May 2021



REDONDO BEACH ELKS LODGE 1378

315 ESPLANADE REDONDO BEACH, CALIFORNIA 90277
OFFICE HOURS 10AM-3PM MONDAY-THURSDAY 310-372-8488
redondobeach.elks@verizon.net elks.org

Email newsletter submissions to RB1378seabreeze@gmail.com



The Dues Renewal Notices dated 2/5/2021 for the Fraternal Year 4/1/2021 to 3/31/2022, have an incorrect amount of \$125.00 for Regular Prepaid Dues. These dues should have been listed as \$140.00 in the renewal notice.

Please remit the Regular Prepaid Dues of \$140.00 along with \$25.00 for prepaid per capita dues and assessments from Grand Lodge and State Association for a total of **\$165.00** along with any optional contributions for Elks National Foundation, Major Project, or the Lodge Building Fund. We apologize for this error.

If you paid \$150.00 for your Regular Prepaid Dues and prepaid per capita dues and assessments, please contact the Lodge Office at (310) 372-8488 to arrange to pay the remaining \$15.00. Thank you to those that have already paid the difference.

Lodge is Open

Lodge Meetings will resume in the Lodge on Tuesday, May 4, at 7:30 p.m.

(South Bar will be closed)

South Bar with food service open on Fridays from 5 to 10 p.m. and Sundays from 12 to 5 p.m. until further notice.

106TH ANNUAL CHEA CONVENTION

2021 CHEA Virtual Convention

May 5-7, 2021 | Join us ONLINE REGISTER at: www.chea-elks.org

3 EASY WAYS TO REGISTER

GO TO: WWW.CHEA-ELKS.ORG

1.CLICK ON CENTER "SLIDER" - THEN CLICK "REGISTER" OR 2.CLICK ON "MEETINGS"; CLICK "ASSOCIATION CONVENTION" THEN CLICK "REGISTER HERE" AT BOTTOM OR 3.CLICK HERE: "REGISTER"

Click here www.chea-elks.org

AGENDA

Wednesday, May 5

8:00 p.m. Opening Session & Memorial Service

Thursday, May 6

9:00 a.m. CHEMPI Board of Trustees Meeting 10:00 a.m. CHEA Board of Trustees Meeting 11:00 a.m. First BUSINESS SESSION 2:00 p.m. Secretaries, Trustees, Club Managers and Members Workshop

Friday, May 7

7:00 a.m.-2 p.m. Ritual Contest (Participants only allowed)

8:00 a.m. Final BUSINESS SESSION

9:20 a.m. Theme Child Presentation 9:40 a.m. Virtual Exalted Rulers March

11:00 a.m. Exalted Rulers, Leading Knights, Other Officers and Members Workshop

Complete details of the agenda are on the website

A Message from Exalted Ruler, PAUL REDGRIFT

Hello Fellow Elks,

We have started to reopen our Lodge and are excited about this new Fraternal Year. On Sunday, April 18, we had a soft opening in the South Parking Lot. It was a sunny and warm day, and everyone had a great time.

We opened the South Bar and Patio for indoor dining on Friday, April 23, and will be open Fridays and Sundays going forward. We will start Lodge meetings in the Lodge room on Tuesday, May 4. We are also planning to have a Mother's Day Brunch on May 9.

As we reopen and move forward in this new Fraternal Year, the House Committee has developed an initial calendar of events. Besides Mother's Day, these events will also include Band Nights, Bar Sports Tournaments, Memorial Day & Veterans Day Tributes & BBQs, Chili Cook Off and Car Show, Pancake Breakfast/Pop-Up Boutiques and many others. We will keep you informed each month in our newsletter and in the weekly Elktivities email, and Facebook posts.

These events do not happen without the volunteer efforts of our members. If you have not already volunteered to help, please consider doing so this year. You will have a great time and meet many of our hard-working volunteers at the Lodge.

We also have opportunities to serve the Lodge by being a member or chairperson of one of our committees. Please see list of 2021-2022 Lodge Committee Chairperson in this newsletter. **ALL** committees need your support, and we have several committees that need a chairperson. Looking forward to this Fraternal Year and seeing you, your family and friends at the Lodge.

Fraternally, Paul Redgrift Exalted Ruler

A Message from Leading Knight, ELIZABETH DYE, PER

Brothers and Sisters,

I do not know about you, but I sure am excited to see some positive movement in terms of our Lodge re-opening. Officers and Volunteers have been putting in long hours keeping our Lodge going and getting us ready to open. For our Members who have been anxiously waiting to get back into the Lodge, I ask that you start thinking about what you can do to assist our Lodge and its programs and activities going forward. Where do you start? Take a look at the Committee Chairperson List in this Sea Breeze. Find one or two activities or responsibilities that interest you and contact that Chairperson. There are many steps to organizing and executing one of our outstanding events and I know there is a place for YOU! Find something that works within your schedule and dive in. When more Elks get involved, it makes any event more successful. Need more ideas, look at the flyers in the Sea Breeze and information on upcoming events in our weekly Elktivities email to get involved in. Remember why you joined and the things you were passionate about. Remember all the things you checked off on the back of your application that you were interested in. I cannot remember a time when I volunteered and did not have something positive to take away from it. Not only the satisfaction of doing something good for the Lodge, Veterans, or the Youth, but the friends I have met. I guarantee you; volunteering will fill your heart and connect you with some wonderful people in this Lodge. If you need some guidance finding something to do or what might fit you best, please reach out to me. I would be more than happy to introduce you to a wonderful part of Elkdom.

Fraternally, Elizabeth Dye, PER Esteemed Leading Knight



With Thanks and Gratitude

During the last 12 months our Lodge looked for creative and fun ways to



generate funds to support our Major Project (aka Purple Pig), ENF, Charity Pot, the Building Fund, and our Lodge Operating Expenses. The popular **GOOD OF THE ORDER** was re-created to be executed during our weekly Lodge Zoom meetings. I would like to thank the following Elks who so generously participated weekly to help raise those funds supporting each of our causes and needs.

Fraternally, Liz Dye, PER Esteemed Leading Knight

Darnelle Baingo Craig Benson Karen Buchanan Gina Clancy Andrea Evans Christina Ferrelli Kate Geismar Norm Hahn Bruce Harris Gail Harris Sandy Marchese RA Pickett Linda Redgrift Paul Redgrift Doug Rodriguez Susan Rushton Gloria Steck Lamont D. Steele Nashana Steele Michelle VanLerberghe

Harry Michaelian

A Message from Incoming Loyal Knight, NASHANA STEELE

Greetings to my Brothers and Sisters in Elkdom! As we get off to a great start this new fraternal year, there is much work to be done and we need your help. We are making great strides getting back into our Lodge and to business as usual starting with our soft opening in April. It was fantastic getting to see so many of you after over a year of strict social distancing. Moving forward we need your help and volunteerism more than ever whether you choose to serve on a committee or be a committee chair. Your help is needed!

In addition to volunteering to help with events of the Lodge, we also ask that you all help us continue to comply with mandates from the California and Los Angeles Departments of Health by sticking to the ninety-minute time limit pursuant to current social distancing guidelines until lifted. We are all excited to be back, but let's be respectful of our fellow members and remember that part of being an Elk is abiding by the law of the land.

Looking forward to getting back in full swing soon and seeing everyone live and in person!

Fraternally, Nashana Steele Esteemed Loyal Knight

A Message from Incoming Lecturing Knight, MICHELLE VANLERBERGHE

Hello Fellow Members,

As we begin this new fraternal year in the spirit of hope and brotherly love, I want to challenge you to think about what you can do to support our Order. We all have things that we excel at or are passionate about. Our Lodge has all kinds of opportunities to volunteer and use your passion or knowledge. Whether it is gardening, decorating, plumbing, marketing or cooking. Do you want to give back by working on committees to support our Veterans or kids in need? We have ways you can do that. Volunteering is the best way to show brotherly love, by helping your community through our Order. I am looking forward to working with you.

Fraternally yours, Michelle VanLerberghe Esteemed Lecturing Knight

A Message from Grand Exalted Ruler, PAUL R. RYAN

May checklist: Mother's Day, Memorial Day, Reporting

April showers bring May flowers—as the season blossoms so do the activities of the Elks.

In Minnesota, there is a possibility we could still get a snowstorm. But in the rest of the country, I am hoping that the season is changing for you and your Lodges. We are moving into the time of the year that traditionally can be a little slower for most Lodges because of the season coming upon us: Convention season... just kidding, the summer. But don't let it get you down.

This is a great time to have (safe) gatherings outside the Lodges for friends, families, and people who you can get interested in joining this super organization. We will take any Members,

but young ones will Create Momentum for the Future of Elkdom.

A tradition for us this time of year was to go and visit our family on Memorial Day. This is a time to remember our family, friends, and Members who have gone before us. Memorial Day is an opportunity to reflect. Although they have gone on another journey, they will never be forgotten. Also, a day to celebrate is Mother's Day. This entire month should be spent honoring them. I know that the mothers in my life have been a great influence on me. Make sure to give them the attention they deserve this Mother's Day.

Don't forget that this is when your Lodge's Annual Report is due. If you have been keeping up with the Financial Reporting System, this will be a much easier year for you. Now you will still have to have someone prepare your 990 and maybe a 990T but a complete audit can be avoided. Is this a wonderful feeling?

Stacey and I are diligently preparing for the Tampa Convention. It isn't too far away and we will be preparing for the meeting and end of our term. We appreciate all the support you have given us throughout the year. We look forward to serving this organization in the years to come.

A Message from ENF Chairperson, LINDA WILLIAMS. PER



Hello Everyone,

I wanted to thank all of our members who supported ENF last year and share with you some key information regarding your support:

- Our Per Member rate of donations was \$23.40 (Note: District Rate = \$23.21, State rate = \$10.82 and a National Rate = \$11.78)
- 2. 24.2% of our members donated \$10 or more to ENF
- 3. 1.76% of our Members have joined the Fidelity Club

What an awesome job during such an unprecedented year!

As we move forward this year there will be many opportunities for you to donate to ENF and continue to support all of the wonderful things we do for our youth, veterans, and community. Please watch our Newsletters closely for

upcoming opportunities – and remember The Fidelity Club is a great way to routinely support at a level you feel comfortable with. Click on enf.elks.org/MyLodge to donate online.



I look forward to seeing everyone soon!

Fraternally, Linda Williams, PER ENF Chairperson

A Message from Lodge Secretary, SCOTT CROWELL

As noted on the first page of this newsletter, our initial Dues Renewal Notices contained an incorrect dues amount. A lot of our members have paid \$150.00 instead of \$165.00 and, therefore, owe \$15.00. The office, some of our Officers and members, have been calling these members to arrange to have them pay the difference.

If you paid only \$150.00, the office is holding your payment until the \$15.00 payment is received. You are still considered delinquent as our by-laws prohibit our Lodge from accepting partial payments. Also, we cannot send you your membership card until your dues have been paid in full. If you are one of these members, please stop by the office Monday through Thursday between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. or mail your additional \$15.00 to the Lodge.

If you still owe the entire dues amount and wish to pay by credit card, please refer to the link on your dues statement. Again, dues for the 2021-2022 fraternal year is \$165.00. In May, delinquent members will receive a reminder statement from the Grand Lodge. We did work with Grand Lodge to ensure that the dues statement will have the correct amount noted.

Once we begin to reopen the South Bar be sure to check for your empty Purple Pig on the credenza just outside of the South Bar.



We are getting quite the sounder of pigs. When you turn in your full Purple Pig, the office or Major Project/Purple Pig Chair will count your donation, prepare a receipt and place your empty Purple Pig on the credenza. This is where they corral as they wait to be picked up and refilled.

In closing, please remember it is your responsibility to notify us of address, telephone, or email changes. Please call us at 310-372-8488, email to redondobeach.elks@verizon.net or mail your contact changes to 315 Esplanade, Redondo Beach, CA 90277.

Fraternally, Scott Crowell Lodge Secretary

A Message from Community Chairperson, LINDA LEE, PER

Thank you to all the members who have donated school supplies, backpacks, and toys at Christmas. Also, thank you to the members that donated clothing, blankets and toiletries for the homeless and needy and food for the food pantry. In April, \$600.00 worth of food was delivered to Project Joy food pantry in North Redondo. Every Tuesday evening Project Joy provides the needy a hot meal and bags of groceries. During this pandemic more people in our community have needed our help. By donating to ENF our Lodge received Grants that were used to donate cash to the food pantry and 1736 Crisis Center.

Also, In April our Lodge donated 40 backpacks filled with school supplies to Will Rogers Middle School in Lawndale. Below is a "Thank You" email dated April 21, 2021 from members Bill and Betsy Bailey:

Dear Redondo Beach Elks.

Thank you so much for the donation of backpacks and school supplies to Rogers Middle School in Lawndale! Although we are now retired, Bill and I taught in Lawndale for a combined 62 years, all at Rogers Middle School. The community and families hold a very special

place in our hearts, and so on behalf of them, we are very grateful for the generosity and kindness displayed by the Redondo Beach Elks. It is quite an undertaking, spearheaded by Linda Lee and helped along by many people, who took the time, effort, and money to purchase the backpacks and supplies. As we've shared with you before, many of the students of Lawndale come from families that are struggling economically and have situations that keep them from coming to school fully prepared, although the desire to learn and succeed is great. With the pandemic, that situation has become even worse, so the need is even greater in these times.

The counseling department and the social workers' office were thrilled to receive all this, and they will make sure that each and every backpack with supplies finds a good home. Your gift will just grow in time. The students who are prepared today will be ready to succeed today, and do even better tomorrow.

Thank you again, and please feel free to share this with the members at the next meeting.

Bill and Betsy Bailey



Pictured left to right: Evelyn Garcia, School Social Worker; Exalted Ruler Paul Redgrift; Lesa Fleetwood, Senior School Clerk. (Evelyn and Lesa are from Will Rogers Middle School Counseling Office. Lesa is a member of our Lodge.)

2021-2022 LODGE OFFICERS AND TRUSTEES

Exalted Ruler	Tiler	Trustee (5 Year)	Secretary
Paul Redgrift	Craig Benson	Steve Jacques	Scott Crowell
310-404-3664	310-947-0158	424-400-4153	310-227-2825
Leading Knight	Chaplain	Trustee (4 Year)	Treasurer
Elizabeth Dye, PER 310-968-0304	Lori Marple-Pereslete 310-991-3472	Harry Michaelian 310-940-8666	Earl Johnson 408-398-8558
Loyal Knight	Asst. Chaplain	Trustee (3 Year)	
Nashana Steele	Patricia Holman	Lamont D. Steele	
562-394-2324	310-503-2977	323-532-4651	
Lecturing Knight	Officers At Large	Trustee (2 Year)	ER Advisor
Michelle VanLerberghe	Sal Quijano, PER	Gloria Steck	Karen Buchanan, DD
310-351-4239	310-371-2213	310-463-1212	Designate
			208-473-6626
Esquire	Norm Hahn, PER	Trustee (1 Year)	
Christina Ferrelli	310-466-4103	Norm Hahn, PER	
310-490-6271		310-466-4103	
Inner Guard	Alice Kerney, PER		Special Rituals
Jesica Sandoval	310-753-2302		Scott Crowell
310-977-1485			310-227-2825



Attention Members

The Lodge is looking for **Members** who can **Volunteer** their time and expertise with a remodel project in our North Dining Room and Bar. **ALL TRADES** are needed ASAP to update approximately 3600 sq ft. Contact Liz Dye, PER (310) 968-0304 or Ladyelk1378@gmail.com to volunteer.



2021-2022 LODGE COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

Accident Prevention	Harry Michaelian	310-940-8666
Americanism	Doug Rodriguez	424-704-3684
Auditing and Accounting	Peter Brown	310-612-9388
BLT	Sam Xavier	310-866-7598
Bowling League	Kevin Steck	310-648-0950
Bulletin Editor (Sea Breeze)	Linda Redgrift	310-779-0427
Community Activities	Linda Lee, PER	310-376-4992
Drug Awareness	TBD	
ENF	Linda Williams, PER	714-273-1450
Elks National Veterans	Martha Quijano	310-371-2213
Flag Day	Elizabeth Dye, PER	310-968-0304
Fleet Week	Elizabeth Dye, PER	310-968-0304
Grant Coordinator	Michelle VanLerberghe	310-351-4239
Government Relations	Doug Rodriguez	424-704-3684
Hoop Shoot	Eli Hollon	407-508-9936
Hollywood Liaison	Lori Marple-Pereslete	310-991-3472
Investigation	Linda Redgrift	310-779-0427
Lapsation/Membership	Linda Redgrift	310-779-0427
Lodge Activities	Louise Flanigan	310-809-4293
Lodge Décor	Michelle VanLerberghe	310-351-4239
Lodge Landscape	Susie Dehen	310-871-7659
Lodge Photographer	TBD	
Major Project/Purple Pig	Gail Harris	310-650-8024
Memorial Day/Veterans Day	Paul Redgrift, PER	310-404-3664
Monday Night Dance	Jeanne Polehonki	424-903-9627
Orientation	Karen Buchanan, DD Designate	208-473-6626
Publicity/Public Relations	Paul Redgrift, PER	310-404-3664
Ritual Training	Jimmy de Rosa	310-722-0906
Scholarship	Linda Redgrift	310-779-0427
Scouting	Elizabeth Dye, PER	310-968-0304
Sea Cadets	TBD	
South Bar Sporting Activities	TBD	
Sickness & Distress	Gail Harris	310-650-8024
Social Media Editor	Michelle VanLerberghe	310-351-4239
Webmaster/Website	TBD	
Youth Activities	Linda Redgrift	310-779-0427

Want to get more involved? Every one of these Committee Chairpersons would appreciate the helping hands of volunteers. If you have an interest or just want to be involved in one or more of these Committees, please reach out to the Committee Chairperson or our Exalted Ruler, Paul Redgrift, to learn more about Committee's duties and functions and how you can play an integral part of making their activities, events and services successful.

NEW MEMBERS! Volunteering is a great way to discover how the Elks make a difference - both locally and nationally. The only way we can do what we do is through the generosity of volunteers. It is also a great way to meet other members.

MEMBERSHIP NEWS

IN MEMORIAM

Jean Spilman

Born: August 30, 1939 Initiated: May 24, 2011 Died: April 11, 2021



Jean was born outside of Chicago, IL on August 30, 1939. She worked as a flight attendant for Braniff Airlines as a young lady and was forced to resign after marrying her husband, Bill. (Flight attendants were not allowed to be married at the time)

She loved to travel and her husband's job enabled them to live and work in several states and countries like England and Taiwan. She was widowed when Bill was 56.

Bill Ryglewicz and Jean met in the fall of 2011. During the time they spent together they enjoyed traveling to 6 countries and seven states and socializing with their many friends. Jean and Bill were together till her passing on April 11. She battled pancreatic cancer for seven months and succumbed to it in their home hospice setting with Bill by her side.

She was loved by many and always chose to walk down the funny side of the street. As many Elks know, Jean liked to sing karaoke at the lodge on Fridays; Jean will be missed by many. Jean is survived by her two sons, two sisters and two grandchildren. Her granddaughter is expecting a son in July which would have been her first great grandchild.

May she rest in peace

NEW MEMBERS

By special instructions from the Grand Lodge, we were able to initiate 2 new members in April over the phone. They will be invited to attend a formal Initiation once we are back in the Lodge.

Please welcome the following new members:

John Oswald

Matthew Smalling

PROPOSITIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP

This list is published so that members know who we are considering for membership. Any information pertaining to these applicants should be made known to the Exalted Ruler, the Secretary, or the Chairman of the Investigation Committee either in person or in writing.

Name	Occupation / City & State	Proposer	
Mark	Teacher	Kelly Neal	
Acres	Redondo Beach, CA	,	
David	Restaurant Owner	Adam	
Bornstein	Torrance, CA	Deierling	
Ipou Brian	UPS Provider	D'Anntoinette	
	Torrance, CA	DeFries	
Kano'a	Personal Trainer	D'Anntoinette	
DeFries	Torrance, CA	DeFries	
Clayton	Plumber Assistant	Gloria Steck	
Hegvold	Torrance, CA		
Brett	V.P. Housing	Kandi Talbot	
Morales	Long Beach, CA		
Alma	Medical Assistant	Sally Slocum	
Petulla	San Pedro, CA		
Jane	Nurse	Victoria Fox	
Porter	Redondo Beach, CA		
William	Restaurant Owner	Doug	
Quaiver	Palm Desert, CA	Rodriguez	
Randall	Refinery Operator	Adam	
Schmidt	Torrance, CA	Deierling	
Theresa	Travel Agent	Andy Bishop	
Wain	Palos Verdes Est., CA		

REDONDO BEACH ELKS SOUTH PARKING LOT

Elks Members are welcome to use the South Parking Lot when our Lodge is not open, and the parking lot is not rented out. Place your valid membership card on the



dashboard of your car. This will allow us to identify non-members using our parking spaces and take appropriate action.

When we do rent out our parking lot, we will notify our members via the email blast, Elktivities, the date the parking lot will be closed. If you have any questions, please contact our Exalted Ruler, Paul Redgrift. Thank you for your cooperation.

MORE MEMBERSHIP NEWS

RESOLUTION FOR LIFE MEMBERSHIP

WHEREAS:

Member <u>Anthony P. Ferrante</u> was born on <u>December 27, 1924</u> in <u>Los Angeles, CA</u> and therefore being over 65 years of age, and

WHEREAS:

Member Anthony P. Ferrante has paid dues to the Order for 30 years preceding his election not less than the last 10 years at current Lodge.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:

That in accordance with Paragraph A of Section 14.260 of the Grand Lodge Statutes, and in accordance with Section 2 of Article II of the By-Laws of Redondo Beach 1378, Member Anthony P. Ferrante be, and hereby is, nominated to be a Life Member of Redondo Beach Lodge 1378 of the Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED:

That this resolution be printed in its entirety in the <u>May 2021</u> Bulletin of Redondo Beach Lodge 1378 and a second reading to be read on <u>May 11, 2021</u>, and if the resolution is adopted by the Lodge, an election will be held the same evening. Subject to a successful election, the Life Membership will be effective on that date.

Respectfully Submitted,

Scott Crowell Lodge Secretary



Please contact BLT Chairperson, **Sam Xavier at 310-866-7598**, **email Sam at samxavier@sbcglobal.net** or contact the lodge office at 310-378-8488 for more information.

Now Open Online



Go to www.rfocuscompany.com, click on Elks SCCD to enter the store. All shirts will be shipped to each Lodge. Online store also sells Polo Shirts, Pocket Aprons, and Camouflage Caps. Last day to order online is May 17, 2021.

MEMBER ADVERTISEMENTS

If you are interested in advertising your business card in our newsletter, please contact the Lodge office at 310-372-8488. Members pay \$100.00 per year or \$50.00 for six months. Business cards are displayed throughout the Sea Breeze.





PURPLE PIG DONORS

Is your purple piggy bank full? Contact the Lodge Office during office hours to arrange to drop them off. Your empty pig with your receipt will be waiting for you on top of the credenza outside the South Bar. You can also donate to the Purple Pig on-line. For more information, visit California-Hawaii Elks Association's website, https://chea-elks.org/.

CHEMPI RECOGNITION

Congratulations to Redondo Beach Elks members **Janet Penna** for contributing to the Piggy Bank Fifty-Two Club and to **Jerry Baltz** for contributing to the Piggy Bank Century Club. They will receive a certificate from CHEMPI along with a unique lapel pin to recognize their donation.

WEEKLY EVENTS



Golf courses are open! Elks Members and their friends are invited to join us at Alondra Golf Course on Mondays and Thursdays for a round of golf. Arrive by 7:00 a.m. to be put in a foursome.

Green fees apply. Address is 16400 S. Prairie Avenue in Lawndale.

Please call Karen Buchanan @ 208-473-6626 with any questions.



Looking for a way to stay to connected to our Lodge and get Lodge updates? Follow us on Facebook Find us by searching "Redondo Beach Elks Lodge 1378" and click "Like"



GANG KIOSK

ELKTIVITIES

If you are not receiving Elktivities, weekly e-blast, and have received it in the past, check your spam or junk mail filter and make sure it is not going there. Gmail has recently been channeling Constant Contact emails to spam or junk mail, so check it and let me know if you are still not receiving it.

If you have not been on the e-blast list but want to receive the emails, please send your request to the Lodge Office or to karen.buchanan48@gmail.com and I will make sure you are added.

Karen Buchanan, DD Designate Redondo Beach Lodge 1378

SEEKING GOODS

CONTRIBUTIONS FOR THE NEEDY: Goods are always needed for the homeless and otherwise needy at St. James Church. Items should be clean and not stained.

Desired Items are: Men's T-shirts, pants, belts, hats jackets, shoes, blankets, sleeping bags, sleeping mats and bottled water.

We are also in need of unexpired canned food to support our local food banks. You can also donate unopened boxed or jarred food.

Contact: Linda Lee Phone: 310-376-4992

SENIOR BENEFITS

SENIOR PARKING METER PERMIT: If you are 62 or older and drive a car currently registered in California, you can purchase a parking meter permit for \$25.00. The permit allows you to PARK FOR FREE in City Lot 4 adjacent to the North side of the Lodge and the Esplanade parking lot in front of the Lodge – between the Lodge and South Catalina Avenue. You can obtain an application or go directly to Redondo Beach City Hall at 415 Diamond Street and ask for an application.

MAY BIRTHDAYS

Come to the Lodge anytime during the month of your birthday and receive a FREE well drink from the South Bar. No coupon is necessary! Show your ID to the bartender. If your name is not on the list below but should be, please contact the office.

04	Colleen	Buttner	14	Stevie	Williams	22	Brian	Beckman
04	Tim	King	15	Adam	Greeves	22	Angela	Hermanns
04	Kelly	Neal	15	Tom	Ohle	22	Michael	Pochepan
05	John	Howe	15	Sterling	Watson	23	Jill	Alstott
08	Carol	Lenahan	16	Bill	Bailey	23	Jeffery	Carlson
10	Peter	Dabbieri	16	Craig	Benson	23	Robert	Ewart
10	Michael	Deferro	16	Karen	Buchanan	23	Tami	Scully
10	Arthur	Kozinski	17	Wayne	Anastasi	24	Mark	Dunn
11	James	Morrison	17	James	Mader	24	Sal	Gonzales
11	Edward	Skifstrom	17	Matt	Smalling	24	Leslie	Lunsford
12	Clark	Feland	18	Susan	Dehen	24	Bryan	Oakley
13	Stephanie	Cartozian	18	James	DeRosa	24	Andrea	Pho
13	Robert	Marshall	20	Darnelle	Baingo	26	James	Litsis
13	Danny	Murphy	20	John	Brouillard	27	Steven	Zent
13	Christina	Wickers	20	Dennis	Marconi	28	Bobby	Mauricio
14	Aleece	Occhino	20	James	Morrow	30	Pati	Lockett

MAY 2021							
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Friday	Saturday			
When South Bar is open, food must be ordered with alcohol per County of Los Angeles Public Health Protocol for Restaurants until further notice. All Events are subject to change or cancellation.							
2	3	4	5	6	7	8	
South Bar Open 12-5pm	Elks Golf Alondra 7am	Lodge Mtg 730	Deers Meeting 12pm	Elks Golf Alondra 7am	South Bar Open 5 -10pm	-	
			CHEA Virtual		al Convention May 5 to May 7		
9	10	11	12	13	14	15	
Mother's Day Brunch TBD	Elks Golf Alondra 7am	PER Mtg 600 Lodge Mtg 730 Balloting	House Comm. Meeting 600	Elks Golf Alondra 7am	South Bar Open 5 -10pm	ARMED FORCES	
16	17	18	19	20	21	22	
South Bar Open 12 -5pm	Elks Golf Alondra 7am	Lodge Mtg 730	Trustee Meeting 600	Elks Golf Alondra 7am	South Bar Open 5 - 10pm Orientation 8pm		
23	24	25	26	27	28	29	
South Bar Open 12 -5pm	Elks Golf Alondra 7am	Lodge Mtg 730 Initiation			South Bar Open 5 -10pm		
30	31		1	1	1	1	
South Bar Open 12-5pm							

Redondo Beach Elks Lodge 1378 315 Esplanade Redondo Beach, CA 90277 310-372-8488

Presorted Standard U.S. Postage Paid Redondo Beach, CA 90277 Permit #6

OFFICE HOURS 10AM-3PM MONDAY-THURSDAY 310-372-8488 redondobeach.elks@verizon.net elks.org 315 ESPLANADE REDONDO BEACH, CALIFORNIA 90277 Redondo Beach Elks Lodge

13 Ą

elks.org

COPY BANK 3068 Lomita Boulevard Torrance, CA 90505 (310) 891-2204 www.copybankusa.com